

ST. MARY & ST. JOSEPH PASTORATE PASTORAL COUNCIL

Meeting Notes from June 24, 2021

Attendance

Present: Stephany Ander, Alex Andrews, Arlene Bowyer, Theresa Boyer, Carmel Brand, Scott Laird, Mark

Scheller

Ex officio: Fr. Paul Cochran, Mario Delgado, Shannon Peycha

Absent: Fr. Dan Duff, Juan Campos, Tomacita Perez, Kathy Perry

Prayer

Fr. Paul led the council in prayer.

Pastorate Vision Planning

Results of the survey were discussed focusing on the primary recommendations. Fr. Paul then presented a plan to obtain more specific goals/needs for the pastorate from parishioners. The council agreed that the survey results were too general, and it would be helpful if there were more specific goals/needs that came directly from parishioners. The council was in favor of moving forward with Fr. Paul's plan.

Summer Picnic for the Pastorate

The possibility of having the Pastorate Picnic at Dull's Tree Farm was discussed. Fr. Paul presented pricing of renting the facility (\$5 per person with a minimum of 70 people). The barn can hold at least 200 people, has a covered porch, and has restroom facilities that are handicapped accessible. If it is estimated that 200 people come to the picnic that is a cost of \$1,000 (\$500 for each parish). The council was in favor of having the picnic at Dull's Tree Farm. Fr. Paul will contact them to confirm a date.

Mass will not be celebrated at the picnic. The main course will be provided by the parishes with those in attendance bringing a dish to share. Games/activities for both adults and children will take place after the meal.

Prayer

Fr. Paul ended the meeting with prayer.

Next Pastorate Council Meeting